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EUGENE HOLLANDER HONORED

On Sunday, December 19th our very

esteemed trustee, Mr. Eugene Hol¬
lander received the Synagogue States¬
man Award 3t a testimonial dinner of

the Synagogue Council of America
held at the Waldorf Astoria Hotel.

The toastmaster at the dinner was

Rabbi Joseph H. Lookstein and the
guest speaker was Minister Abba
Eban. Mr. Hollander was presented
by Rabbi Lookstein who read an ap¬

propriate citation, outlining the public
career of the awardee. Mr. Hollander

received a beautiful piece of sculpture
on the occasion and his response to

the award was extremely moving.

Many of the trustees and members
of our congregation attended the func¬
tion and joined Eugene and Monica
Hollander in the deserved tribute paid
to them.

PLEASE NOTE

This is a three-week Bulletin. Please

hold on to it for the period that it
covers. The next issue of the Bulletin

will reach our congregants on January
21, 1972.

COUPLES CLUB TO MEET

IN RABBI'S HOME

The next meeting of the Couples
Club of the Congregation will be held
on January 15, 1972 in the home of
Rabbi and Mrs Haske! Lookstein, 993
Park Avenue. The topic of the meeting
will be "Sex and the Married Jew."

The discussion will begin with a di¬
alogue between the Rabbi and Dr.
Eugene Borowitz on the latter's book,
"Choosing a Sex Ethic."

Dr. Borowitz' book, available in
paperbook, is a general exploration of
Jewish ideas on sex in the light of
the new morality and situation ethics.
It is well worth reading and discuss¬
ing.

Theater Party Scheduled
The Couples Club has taken a bloc

of tickets for the new Israeli musical

"Only Fools Are Sad", the English ver¬
sion of the great success in Israel:
"Ish Hassid Haya." The performance
will be on Sunday evening, February
27th. Arrangements are being made
for cocktails and hors d'oeuvres to be
served at the synagogue first, follow¬
ing which the group will be trans¬
ported to the theater.

Letters have been sent to the mem¬

bers of the Couples Club concerning
the Couples Club meeting and Theater
Party. Those who may not be on our
mailing list and would like to join in
our activities are urged to get in touch
with the synagogue office so that they
can be invited to all the activities of
the club.

FIVE RAMAZ SENIORS ADMITTED

TO BARNARD ON EARLY

ADMISSION PLAN

A group of five Ramaz Seniors ap¬

plied to Barnard College on the early-
decision plan of that institution. They
were all admitted.

This is a fine compliment to the
Seniors involved and to Ramaz School
from which they will be graduated.

OF COMMUNITY INTEREST

Looking happy but rather frightened
at the size of the welcome accorded

her, a shy Ruth Aleksandrovich Aver-
buch arrived last night at Kennedy
International Airport to be engulfed
by cheers and freedom chants from
more than 100 well-wishers. They in¬
cluded rabbis, leaders and members
of activist groups, teen-agers and two
small girls bearing bouquets.

Mrs. Averbuch, the 24-year-old Riga
nurse who recently migrated to Israel
after serving a year in prison for
alleged anti-Soviet activities, told the
Jewish Telegraphic Agency that she
had felt "anguish" and "sorrow" about
leaving the Soviet Union, but that Is¬
rael was "wonderful." She said that if
free emigration were allowed, there
would be a "chain reaction" and a

"majority" of Jews would leave. Mrs.
Averbuch accompanied by her mother,
Mrs. Rivka Aleksandrovich, and her
husband, Isaiah Averbuch, told a press
conference at the airport that "being
anti-Semitic is a state policy of
Russia."
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Sermon: January 8th, Rabbi Joseph H. Lookstein
Sermon: January 15th, Rabbi Haskel Lookstein
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Week of January 1-7
Birthdays-
Many happy returns of the day to

Mrs. Richard Kolb, Mrs. Irwin Shapiro,
Dr. David Weisselberger, David Gold¬
berg, Mrs. Herbert R. Steinmann, Ralph
Spencer, Mrs. Philip Daffner, Mrs.
Henry Rem, Isaac Jacob Hazan, Mrs.
Nathan Goldsmith, Mrs. Wolf Zucker-
man, Mrs. Morton Kamerman, and
Mrs. Albert H. Colin.

Anniversaries-

Warmest greetings to Mr. and Mrs.
Jack A. Rothenstein, Mr. and Mrs.
William W. Landa, Mr. and Mrs. Al
Feiner, Mr. and Mrs. Max J. Etra, Mr.
and Mrs. Arnold Neustadter, Dr. and
Mrs. Judah Zizmor, Mr. and Mrs. Israel
Jacobs and Mr. and Mrs. Marco
Wachter.

Week of January 8-14
Birthdays-
Many happy returns of the day to

Walter Koppel, Mrs. David Joseph,
Mrs. Irwin B. Robins, Mrs. Harry W.
Baumgarten, Mrs. Charles B. Jacobs,
Herbert N. Abrams, Mrs. Emanuel M.
Simon, Frank Roth, and Mrs. David
Gordon.

Anniversaries-

Warmest greetings to Dr. and Mrs.
Alfred Tanz, Mr. and Mrs. Victor Bin-
stock, and Mr. and Mrs. Sidney Schein-
berg.

Week of January 15-21
Birthdays-
Many happy returns of the day to

Mrs. Abraham Miller, Charles Scheidt,
Mrs. Milton Berkowitz, Jacob M. Mil¬
ler, Mrs. Marco Wachter, Mrs. S. Law¬
rence Brody, Mrs. Arthur B. Colvin, Dr.
Isidore Givner, Elmer G. Engel, Ken¬
neth Waldman.

Anniversaries-

Warmest greetings to Mr. and Mrs.
Jacob M. Miller, Mr. and Mrs. Louis
Etra, Mr. and Mrs. Leo Davenport, and
Mr. and Mrs. Eugene Hollander.

Special Anniversary—
Our congratulations and sincere

good wishes to Mr. and Mrs. Benjamin
Perlman on the celebration of their
50th Wedding Anniversary. The Perl-
mans celebrated the occasion with a

WITHIN OUR FAMILY

luncheon in the Kamber Auditorium at

which were present their children and
grandchildren, and their entire family
from New York and Chicago.

Engagement—
A hearty mazel tov to "Sandy"

Ward, the son of our esteemed mem¬

bers, Mr. and Mrs. Jess Ward, on the
engagement of "Sandy" to Ellen Jane
Horowitz, the daughter of Mr. and
Mrs. Samuel Horowitz of Rockville
Center. Blessings to the young couple
and to the happy parents.

Speedy Recovery—
A speedy recovery to Mr. Ben

Mandelker who underwent surgery.

May he be restored speedily to en¬
during good health.
Condolences—

We mourn the loss of Morris B.
Newman, the dear father of our de¬
voted member, Melvin D. Newman.

The deceased was one of the lead¬
ing Jews in the community. He was
known as an outstanding Hebraist and
an extremely cultured Jew. He helped
to found many Jewish cultural institu¬
tions here and in Israel.

We extend our heartfelt sympathie
to his entire family and especially to-
his son Melvin D. Newman, who is
one of the most active young members
of Kehilath Jeshurun and of the Ramaz
School.

Condolences to our dear member,
Dr. Ralph Sussman, on the loss of his
beloved wife. May the family be
spared all further sorrow for many
years.

THE SAME GROUPS BUT

WITH A NEW NAME

We are happy to announce that two
groups which meet as part of the
Youth Activities of the Congregation
have chosen Hebrew names by which
they would like to be known.

The pre-school service for children
through Grade 1 will be known as
G'delim — the "Growing Up Group."
The Shabbat afternoon group for girls
in Grades 4 through 6 will be known
as Ha-Panim Ha-S'mechot — the "Smil¬
ing Faces."
Henceforth, you will read of these

groups by their chosen names.

FOR BOYS AND GIRLS - AGES 6-17
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HEBREW.
: • - .y>.

** m m mMM'-

PIONEERS IN HEBREW
CAMPING FOR OVER A
QUARTER •
CENTURY

In the picturesque Pocono Mountains
Jewish tradition fostered through
activity and play
All land and water sports
Daily and Sabbath Services
Dietary laws strictly observed

AGE
LEVELS

Campers (6-15) Moderate Fees
Toranim (15-16) $480.00
Machon (16-17) $400.00

For additional illustrative material write or phone:

. . . « ~ . n, 111n « 426 W. 58th St., N.Y., N.Y. 10019
MASSAD CAMPS, INC. Tel.: (212) 265-7240
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THE FALL SEASON AT KEHILATH JESHURUN

J*
Now that the winter season is upon

it is appropriate to make a brief
review of the congregational season

which began with the High Holidays
celebrated so auspiciously at Kehilath
Jeshurun.

Our High Holiday services were as

always beautiful and impressive. The
rendition of prayers by Cantor A.
Joseph Cohen, the sermons and the
interpolations of both rabbis and the
sounding of the Shofar by Mr. Israel
D. Rosenberg were all performed on
the highest possible plane.

Thanks are Due to Many

The officers of the congregation and
those who were appointed by them to
preside at the Auxiliary Services per¬
formed their tasks with grace and ef¬
fectiveness. Rabbi Maier Moskowitz
deserves our appreciation for serving

^s cantor at the Auxiliary Services. Our
iisteemed member, Dr. William Herzig,
an eminent physician, led the Shacharit
service and in addition sounded the
Shofar most impressively. Young Sam¬
uel Friedman performed several ritual
functions and performed them well.

Sukkoth in our Synagogue
Over 400 meals were served in our

congregational sukkoh this year. The
attendance exceeded all expectations
on Friday night and at Saturday lunch.
Our thanks to Mrs. Martin R. Roch-

lin and a fine group of women who
worked diligently to decorate the suk¬
koh.

We are also grateful to P. Robert
Wassner, to Martin Rochlin and to Mil¬
ton Medwin for helping to manage
and direct the sukkoh meals to the

^satisfaction of all who attended.
Simchat Torah

The climax of the holiday festival
was reached at Simchat Torah time.

The singing, the dancing and in parti¬

cular the lusty participation of the
youngsters made this year's Simchat
Torah memorable.

Special Events During the Fall
A Couples Club Sabbath was con¬

ducted on Saturday, November 13th.
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Burak and Mr.

and Mrs. Samuel Eisensfadt were in

charge of that Sabbath and all the ar¬

rangements were perfectly made and
the attendance at the services and at

the luncheon which followed was un¬

precedented.
On Saturday, December 18th, we

conducted a Young Adults Sabbath.
The attendance that Sabbath was most

gratifying and the reading of the serv¬
ice and Torah by the young cantors
was most impressive.

A luncheon for the Young Adults
followed the services in the Kamber

Auditorium and Carl Gershman spoke
to the Young Adults on "The New
Face of Anti-Israel Propaganda."

In the afternoon, after Minchah
services, a Seudah Shlishit was held
and the guest speakers were Steven
Gross and Gilbert N. Kahn. They spoke
on the forthcoming centennial of the
congregation.

The Adult Institute

More than 200 .students are taking
courses in the Kehilath Jeshurun Adult

Institute and the attendance at the

various courses is continually growing.
We have reason to feel proud of the
successful season in the realm of adult

education.

This is a brief review of what trans¬

pired during the fall season at Kehilath
Jeshurun. The winter and spring sea¬

sons will have even more to offer.

REMEMBER THE DATE

January 17, 1972 —

Men's Club Theater Party
"The Prisoner of Second Avenue."

THANKS TO THE USHERS

The High Holidays in the main syna¬

gogue, as well as at the Auxiliary Serv¬
ices, would not have been what they
were without the devoted assistance
of the ushers who performed their
respective roles most satisfactorily.
Our thanks to Claude Alpert, Eugene
Alpert, Roy E. Abraham, Craig Barany,
Fred Baumgarten, George Baumgarten,
Jerald Berkowitz, Milton Berkowitz,
Dr. Samuel W. Bloom, George Blu-
menthal, Dr. Mortimer J. Blumenthal,
Samuel Blumenthal, Benjamin Brown,
Dr. Bryskin, Marvin Davenport, Steven
Davenport, Peter Feldman, Richard
Gelfand, Meyer Gross, Nicky Gura,
Leslie Helprin, Otto Helprin, Aaron
Holzer, Maurice N. Jaffe, David Kahn,
Alan Kalisher, Dr. Nathan Kalisher,
Abraham R. Kirshon, Martin Klein, Ed¬
ward Lebowitz, William Lebowitz,
Robert Leifert, Philip Lerner, Simon
Lerner, Steven Lorch, Dr. William
Major, Milton Medwin, Ira W. Nadler,
Samuel Newborn, Jack Perlberger,
Ralph Perlberger, David Popkin,
Steven Rashbaum, Irwin B. Robins,
David Rosen, Frank Roth, Norman C.
Ryp, Fred Sax, Stuart Schlang, Binya-
min Shudofsky, Alvin Smilow, Herman
Smilow, Lewis Trencher, Harold Udell,
Eric Wachtel, Dr. Nathan Wachtel, Saul
Warshaw and Martin Zuger.

KIDDUSH SPONSORS

Our thanks to Mr. and Mrs. Maks
Birnbach who sponsored the Kiddush
on Shabbat morning, December 18th,
in honor of the Bar Mitzvah of their
son, Jonathan, scheduled to take place
on Shabbat, December 25th, in Yeshu-
run Synagogue, Jerusalem.

NEEDIEST CASES FUND

Our thanks to Mrs. Benjamin Perl-
man, Mrs. Stella Rosenberg, Mrs.
Robert Wallach and Mrs. Leon Spilky
for their contributions to the Sister¬
hood Neediest Cases Fund. Contribu¬
tions may be sent to Mrs. Joseph Roth,
891 Park Avenue.

PLEASE NOTE

You will find a number of errors in
this Bulletin. They were deliberately
included for the enjoyment of those
who find satisfaction in discovering
mistakes.
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SCHEDULE OF SERVICES
FRIDAY, December 31, 1971

Lighting of Candles 4:20
Evening 4:30

SATURDAY

Morning 9:00
Junior Congregation 10.15
Pre-School Service
Dining Hall 11:00
Weekly Portion: VAIEHI
GENESIS 47:28 - 50:26

Haftorah: I Kings 2:1 - 12
Evening 4:30
Conclusion of Sabbath 5:19

WEEKDAY SERVICES
Morning 7:30
Sunday Morning 8:30
Evening 4:40

FRIDAY, January 7, 1972
Lighting of Candles - 4:25
Evening 4:40

SATURDAY

Morning - 9:00
Junior Congregation 10:15
Pre-School Service

Dining Hall 11:00
Weekly Portion: SHEMOT

EXODUS 1:1 - 6:1
Haftorah: Isaiah 27:6-28:13, 29:22-23
Evening 4:45
Conclusion of Sabbath 5:24

WEEKDAY SERVICES

Morning 7:30
Sunday Morning 8:30
Evening 4:45

FRIDAY, January 14, 1972
Lighting of Candles 4:30
Evening 4:45

SATURDAY

Morning 9:00
Junior Congregation 10:15
Pre-School Service
Dining Hall 11:00
Weekly Portion: VAERA

EXODUS 6:2-9:35
Haftorah: Ezekiel 28:25 - 29:21

ROSH CHODESH PRAYERS
Rosh Chodesh Shevat will be on

Monday, Jan. 1 7th.
Evening 4:50
Conclusion of Sabbath 5:32

WEEKDAY SERVICES

Morning 7:30
Sunday Morning 8:30
Evening 4:50

YAHRZEITS

January
1—Feiga Broz
1—Lena Bloch
1—Rose Westerman
1—Louis Scheier
1—Morris M. Scheinberg
2—Rachel Liberman
2—Bertha Perlberger
2—Henry Basser
3—Toby Kailes
3—Rachel Goodman
3—Abraham Silverstein
3—Frieda Tilbor
4—Nathan Silver
4—Jane Prince
4—Naomi Kessler
5—Louis Givner

5—Sophie Goodside
5—Joseph Kottler
5—Irving Okun
5—Samson Gordon
5—Maxwell A. Heckler
5—Helene Trainin

5—Philip Bachrach
5—Harry Lehr
6—Martha Heckseher

6—Harry Fischel
6—Sol Seidner
6—Alexander Herbst
6—Ethel R. Meyers
6—Martha Ehrlich
7—Annie Mandelbaum
7—Cecelia Feldberg
7—Mollie Goldberg
8-—Esther Schlang
8—Walter H. Stiner
8—Samuel Kingson
8—Harry Goldstein
8—Jeanne Ruddy Rubin
8—Sarah Seidenberg
8—Sarah Earl

8—Joseph Edelman
9—William Goldman
9—Isaac Silverman
9—Toiba Sonenberg
9—Dora Herman
10—Minnie Shapiro
10—Sam Bucher
10—Minnie Lipschutz
10—Sarah Gimbel
10—Harry Abramson
10—Frances Sussking

10—Rebecca Ivry
11—Jacob Landau
11—Herman Goldman
11—S. Lawrence Brody
! 1—Abraham Poust
11—Musia Mendelowitz
12—Julia Adler
12—Albert Hershkovitz
12—William Klein
12—Yetta Weinbaum
12—Reuben Fried
12—Annie Hauer
1.3—Harry Westerman
13—Dora Perlman

13—Louis Goldenheim
13—Jacob J. Rosenblum
14—Dora Rhodes
14—Judah Low
14—Isidor Fischman
15—Jane Fischel
15—Clara Lewis
15—Elias I. Gordon
15—Louis J. Lebowitz
15—Amelia Siegel
15—Maxwell Klein
15—Harry Shanman
16—Wolf Sigall
17—Hannah Folkman
17—Henrietta Hirsch
17—Louis Heyman
17'—Frederik Sax
17—Nathan Lipman
18—Morris H. Gelfand
18—Dr. Henry Raphael Gold
18—Max A. Rosengard
18—Rebecca W. Wolf
19—Bertha Gordon
19—Heyman Cohen
19—Sarah Rosenberg
19—Rose Horwitz
19—Lea Zukerman

20—Harry B. Koch
20—Yetta Arbeit
20—Gussie Charnow
20—Louis Schleifer

21—Joseph Feinberg
21—Kraina Broz

2i—Regina Margareten
21—Aaron Reinhold
21—Abraham Joseph Biberstein
21—Irving Stock
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